
St Peter’s College
Grafton, Auckland, New Zealand

Dear St Peter’s College Community  
This week we celebrated our academic 
success at a special assembly.  Our top 
Year 13 scholars from 2015 returned 
to have their academic achievements 
acknowledged by the College, as well as 
those from our 2015 Y11 and Y12 students.  
Many parents were also present.

Our message here at St Peter’s is very 
clear.  Whether our boys choose to continue 
tertiary studies or to enter employment 
when they leave, we expect all to aim for 
University Entrance.  UE attainment opens 
doors to many opportunities.  UE attainment 
demonstrates that boys have the qualities 
of commitment, discipline, sacrifice, an 
ability to deal with pressure, and most 
importantly that they are critical thinkers. 

While not all our boys will leave here with 
UE, it still remains our aspiration and must 
always be the objective.

Congratulations to all our scholars and to 
our teachers who played a crucial role in 
their success.
 
•	 Thank you to Monsignor Paul 
Farmer and our Catholic Character Group 
for our magnificent Inaugural Mass last 
Thursday night
•	 Thank you to our community for the 
large turnout for Mr Kieran Fouhy’s Powhiri 
at St Paul's College
•	 Congratulations to our Rowing 
Squad for an outstanding Head of Harbour 
Regatta
•	 See you all at the Fun Run on 
Sunday 28th February!

Ma te Atua tātou e manaaki God’s blessings

James Bentley
Headmaster

Catholic School for Boys in the Edmund Rice Tradition  
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Upcoming Events

CONTACT DETAILS
Please log on to the SPC Portal: 

http://www.st-peters.school.nz/SPC-Service-
Links.aspx to request a change of details. 
(see page 4 for information about our new 

SPC Portal).

Please be advised that due to safety concerns the front gate will be locked from 3.00 - 3.30pm Mon - Fri.

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday
22 Feb 23 Feb 24 Feb 25 Feb 26 Feb 27 Feb 28 Feb

SPC Fair 
Committee 
Meeting @ Library 
6pm

BOT Meeting 
@7.30pm

Classics Europe 
Trip Fundraiser @ 
Hall

Y8 Camp
Y7 Grandparents 
Day

Y8 Camp

MS Central Zone - 
Tennis

Scholarship 
Teachers Workshop 
(Dr Ian Hunter)

Mufti Day 

Y8 Camp

Fun Run @
Domain

￼

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday
29 Feb 1 Mar 2 Mar 3 Mar 4 Mar 5 Mar 6 Mar

Athletics Day MS Central Zone 
–Softball 

Open Day

Junior Academic 
Assembly
MS Sports 
Exchange – St 
Kentigern
Classics Europe 
Trip Fundraiser 
@ Hall
Year 13 Careers 
Assembly 
12.15pm @ 
Pavilion (Guest 
speaker-Auck Uni)

New Parents 
Dinner

MS Swimming 
Sports @ Pt Erin 
Pools

4.30pm Farewell 
to PatGoddard. 
Library

Rowing Junior 
Regatta, Lake 
Karipiro

Important Dates for 
the Coming Term
28 Feb          Fun Run

29 Feb          Athletics Day

8 - 11 Mar     Y7 Camp

13 Mar          Quest Training @ Gym, 5-7pm

14 Mar          Maori + Pasifika Night

15 Mar          Mufti Day

16 - 19 Mar   ASB Polyfest

17 Mar          Quest Peer Minister & Parents @ Hall, 7pm

Bereavements
Samuel Bickerton (9 TRE) grandfather died.

Jack Barr (11BOD) great grandmother died.

Matteo Parini (7ODR) nana died.

Francis Wulf (9RIC) cousin died.

Mr Groenink father died.

.....Rest in Peace

ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL
Please ensure you phone the school by 9am if 

your son is going to be away or out of school for 
any appointments. We also ask that you send a 
letter with your son on return. Phone Mrs Alison 

Strong (Attendance Officer) 
on 524 8108 ext 7341

http://www.st-peters.school.nz/SPC-Service-Links.aspx
http://www.st-peters.school.nz/SPC-Service-Links.aspx
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From the Deputy Headmaster (pastoral care) 
Brett Fricker
Welcome to 2016!
 

As always this is a busy time of the year as students 
(and parents) settle back in to the routines of 
daily College life.  Timetables have to be sorted, 
homework completed, practices attended and 
lockers bought.  It requires focus and organization 
and can be, honestly, a little tough at times.  
Sometimes such things can cause students to have 
moments where they ‘act out’ and are not their 
normal selves.  And this is where the Pastoral arm 
of the College steps in to appropriately sort such 
moments.  Our role is to look after the physical 
and emotional well-being of all St Peter’s students.  
This includes, but is not limited to, attendance and 
lateness; Weekly Engagement Reports,; the College 
environs, for example, litter; counselling and so on.

As parents you can help with some of these by 
providing notes for absences and lateness.  If you 
know in advance that your son will be away from 
school for personal reason, please phone Alison 
Strong, our Attendance Officer, on 524-8108x7341.  
If your son will be absent for a holiday or a non St. 
Peter’s sporting event, Written permission MUST be 
sought from our Headmaster.  He can be contacted 
via his PA on vvoordouw@st-peters.school.nz.  
Please also be aware that repeated unaccepted 
lateness and/or absence will result in the Head of 
Year contacting you.  At the end of the day we want 
to work in partnership with you to grow your son so 
that he leaves in Year 13 as a well-rounded student 
with the grades to get him into the courses/jobs in 
which he is looking to enter.  To do this he needs to 
be here at school and engaged in what he is doing.

To that end the Weekly Engagement Report begins 
this week.  On Friday you will be emailed your son’s 
engagement scores for all of his subjects provided 
they happen at least three periods in the week.  A 

grade of 3 is average but we strongly encourage 
you to help us to encourage your son to aim for a 
grade of 4 or 5.  This will indicate that he is engaged 
in that subject and the more your son engages, the 
more likely he is achieve in that subject.  A grade of 
1 or 2 is unacceptable and will result in Head of Year 
Intervention.

 

Please feel free to contact your son’s Head of Year 
at any time with any question you may have, or with 
any information that will assist us to best work with 
your son.

HOY 7 Mr Matt Skeen
mskeen@st-peters.school.nz
HOY 8 Mr Maurice McKinley
mmckinley@st-peters.school.nz
HOY 9 Mr Brad Bridges
bbridges@st-peters.school.nz
HOY 9 Mr Mark Neville
mneville@st-peters.school.nz 
HOY 11	Mr Brett Kingstone	
bkingstone@st-peters.school.nz
HOY 12 Mr Ben Boyle
bboyle@st-peters.school.nz
HOY 13 Mr Neil Finnigan
nfinnigan@st-peters.school.nz

“The strength of the team is each individual 
member… and the strength of each member is the 
team” Hurricanes motto,  2016.  

Let’s work together for your son.

Brett Fricker

Deputy Headmaster
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From the Deputy Headmaster (curriculum) 
Mike Mullin
SCHOLARS ASSEMBLY

On Wednesday, St Peter’s College celebrated 
the academic success gained during 2016 at 
the Scholars Assembly. We were proud to have 
Mr Brian Dickey, the current Crown Solicitor of 
Auckland come and talk to our leavers of 2015 and 
the current year 12 and 13 students.

During the event the audience enjoyed two 
outstanding musical performances by Shing Han 
Yan on the piano and David Robertson on the flute.

 

Mr Brian Dickey with 2015 Dux of the College Benjamin 
Moloney.

In Year 11, there were 40 students that gained a 
Gold Tie where students needed a minimum of 4 
A*’s or A’s in IGCSE or were awarded an Excellence 
Endorsement overall in Level One.

In Year 12, there were 6 students that gained a Gold 
Tie where students needed a minimum of 4 A*’s 
or A’s in AS Level or were awarded an Excellence 
Endorsement overall in Level Two.

The school had an impressive 121 students 
gain University Entrance last year who were all 
recognised.

In Year 13, there were 8 students that gained a 
White Tie where students needed a minimum of 
360 UCAS in their 3 best A Level subjects or were 
awarded an Excellence Endorsement overall in 
Level Three.

The assembly was capped off by recognising the 
22 scholarships that the school gained last year 
and the 4 Top of New Zealand awards in the 2015 
Cambridge Examinations and Paulse Anithottam 
being Top in the World for IGCSE Mathematics.

 

Paulse Anithottam gaining the Top in the World for IGCSE 
Mathematics Award
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PHOTOS
School Photo Orders – last day 
for individual or Class photo’s - 
31 March 2016
Class photo $12, Individual 
photo – CV pack $20 or Portrait 
Pack $20.

St Peter’s Homestays
St Peter’s are seeking homestay families 
for a group of short term Rugby students 
from March – April and also long term 
International students.

Payment $260 per week.

For more information or an application 
pack, please contact Amanda Kohlhase, 
homestays@st-peters.school.nz 

st-peters.school.nz
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Kapa Haka Quiz night coming up 9 
April – hold the date.  
More details to follow.

 ‘Service Opportunity’

Royal Oak Primary School Carnival - Service 
Hours 

Saturday 2nd April 10am - 4pm

If you'd like to earn some service hours 
by volunteering at this event then 
please contact Angela Thompson at              
angelat@maxnet.co.nz or phone 021 289 
1650. They have opportunities for boys from 
Year 7 upwards and ask for a minimum 3 
hour commitment. Service includes helping 
run stalls, collecting rubbish, blowing up 
helium balloons etc.  

Please contact Angela as soon as possible.

Music
The SPC Music Department enters 2016 with keen 
anticipation for key events such as National Band’s 
Festival, the KBB Music Festival and the Senior 
Proms.

Reflecting on the year that passed, St Peter’s 
saw great success in academic music. Special 
congratulations must be awarded to Shing Hang Yen 
of Y12, who scored top in New Zealand in AS Level 
Music (Mr Poljanich), and to David Robertson of 
Y13 for the  Music Scholarship (Mr Dwyer).

Listed are the percentages for boys who achieved a 
certain grade in CIE Music last year:

IGCSE Music (Mr Dwyer teacher in charge):

A - 48%

B - 32%

C - 15%

D - 5%

IGCSE Music saw Peter Nash top the class with a 
mark of 92% (A*)

AS Music (Mr Poljanich teacher in charge):

A - 56%

B - 38%

C - 6%

AS Level Music had Shing Hang Yen topping the 
class at 90% (A) and Top in NZ

A Level Music had Patrick Hayes achieve a mark of 
82% (A).

2016 promises to be an exciting year for 
performance and indeed academic music. Already 
we have seen great success with the Jazz Band 
playing at Inaugural Mass and Shing Hang Yen 
performing at the CIE Outstanding Achievers 
Awards evening. We have a new teacher Ms 
Miranda Allison ( University of Canterbury and 
Otago University) who will be replacing Mr Patrick 
Dwyer and we welcome her to the St Peter’s Music 
Department, along with the new itinerant teachers 
who have joined the staff this year:

Mr Michael Jamieson (Saxophone specialist also 
lecturer at University of Auckland)

Suli Hoponoa (Jazz trumpeter and versaitle 
instrumentalist who worked at King's College and 
Queensland -Australia 'prestigious schools) who will 
be in charge of Symphonic band and parts of the 
woodwind year 7 and 8 programme.

Heidy Lovatt (clarinet teacher graduate in 
performance clarinet at University of Auckland)

The Music Department would finally like to invite 
all to attend a Wine and Cheese evening  (1st 
March 7.00 PM-to be confirmed with the details 
and in direct email from SPC music department)  
to discuss upcoming and future events in the St 
Peter’s Musical calendar. An email with more detail 
will be sent shortly.

Have a fantastic year of music! 

SPC Music Department @

Patrick Hayes - Music Prefect 2016

Writers' inc.   

The S.P.C creative writing club is starting 
this Friday, C13 at lunchtime.  Open for 
anyone, any age, who’d like to have a go at 
writing.  The goal of the club (Writers’ inc.), is 
to encourage boys to write and to give them 
affirmative feedback.  We are also keen to 
enter competitions, particularly overseas 
screenwriting competitions.  So if your son 
wants to write, encourage him to join up.

mailto:angelat@maxnet.co.nz
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Sport

SPORT LEVEL OPENS CLOSES SPORT COMMENCES
Archery
Athletics Selected from Athletics Day

Academy 27-Jan 15 Feb (Academy) Coaching for Term 1

Junior /Senior 27-Jan 15 Feb (Jnr and Snr) Coaching for Term 1
Basketball All levels 10-Feb 17-Feb Term 2
Cricket
Cycling All levels Mid February TBC
Distance running Register interest with jkalinowski@st-peters.school.nz

Middle School 15-Feb 24-Feb Term 2

Secondary 22-Feb 02-Mar Term 2
Hockey All levels 15-Feb 26-Feb Term 2
Lacrosse All levels Early April Term 4
Lawn Bowls All levels 05-Feb 15-Feb Mid Term 1
Rowing All levels

Junior Development 27-Jan 17-Feb
Coaching for Term 
1, starts 9 February

Middle School 03-Feb 17-Feb Term 2

Secondary 15-Feb 04-Mar Term 2
Snow Sports All levels Mid March Coaching for Term 2

Y9/10 Late Term 3 Term 4
Year 11/12/13

Squash All levels Mid March Term 2
Swimming Yrs 9-13
Table Tennis
Tennis

Middle/Y9/10 Mid Term 3 Term 4

Middle/Y9/10 Mid Term 3 Term 4

Middle School Mid February 04-Mar Term 2

Have a Go night -  29 Feb (change of date)  6.30 at Diocesan Pool

Y9/10 09-Feb 12-Feb Term 1 - 1 day tourns

Year 11/12/13

Badminton

Sport  Registrations 2016
For all sports, refer to the relevent sports page on the SPC Website.  Registration 

information and forms are on each page from date registration opens.   For Middle School 
Inter-school teams details will be provided directly to students.

Water Polo

Touch Rugby

Volleyball

Softball

Rugby

Closed 

Mid May for 2017 season

Regis ter interest for Centra l/Eastern Zones  on Mon 22Feb at Sports  Office

Closed

Closed

Closed
Closed

Closed

Closed

Closed 

Football
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Sport (continued)
Christian Brothers Cricket 
Tournament, Brisbane – Jan 2016

The 1st XI cricket team competed in Christian 
Brothers Cricket Tournament in Brisbane.  Their first 
match was against Trinity College in Perth. After 
bowling first we were able to restrict them for 206 
with Noah West taking 3 wickets. After a good start 
by Samuel Phillips and Rohit Rajagopal, we were 
unable to push on and were bowled out for 161. Our 
second game saw us playing St Laurence College. 
Lucas Dasent providing a great spell of 9 overs 
4/32, kept St Laurence’s to a reasonable score of 
205. Stephen Fernandes (38) and Noah West (49) 
laid a great platform for SPC to push on towards the 
end of the innings. Needing 35 runs of 24 balls and 
no wickets remaining youngsters Joe Malloy and 
Lucas Dasent pulling through with a nail biting win. 

After the close win we travelled to Gregory’s Palace. 
Bowling first once again we manged to bowl them 
out for 171 with Lucas Dasent claiming 4/14 off 
his 10 and a great team fielding performance with 
4 runouts. After the great bowling performance 
the boys were unable to string some runs together 
only pulling through to 111 with Noah West top 
scoring with 30.  Once again in familiar fashion 
SPC were bowling first against St Pats Shorncliffe. 
With Jordan Ryall taking 2 early wickets and 
Lucas Dasent taking 3 more wickets St Pats were 
dismissed for 75 runs. Chasing low totals can 
always be hard and we made it look hard, scrapping 
through to 76/9. Lucas Dasent playing a well-
crafted and sensible innings of 30 not out. 

In the final game of the tournament SPC were 
facing the tournament favourites Nudgee College. 
Once again bowling first, Nudgee made their way 
through to 221 with Noah West taking 3 wickets 
and Caleb Olney and Lucas Dasent taking 2 
each.  After being 7/35 Zane McEntee and Tom 
Parsons brought SPC to a respectable score of 
140, with Zane scoring the only 50 for SPC at the 
Tournament. A special congratulation goes to Lucas 
Dasent for Claiming Top Bowler at the tournament 

with 13 wickets and making the Tournament Team. 
An important thank you goes to the coaching staff 
of Andy Smith, Brett Fricker and Simon Wood 
without their organising and coaching this trip 
wouldn’t have been possible. I would also like to 
acknowledge Harry Plummer, our injured 1st XI 
Captain, who travelled with the team and was a 
great support to the boys. Thank you to the parents 
for all the fundraising that went into the trip and even 
for your support at our games. I encourage all young 
cricketers at St Peters to aspire to compete at this 
tournament and continue playing cricket at SPC.

Road Cycling

Congratulations to Jayden Kuijpers and Thomas 
McKenzie-Bowie who were selected for the 
CyclingNZ U17 Development Squad.

Auckland Criterium Championships

U15 Boys:   Bronze Medal  - Thomas Mackenzie-
Bowie 

Track Cycling

The AKSS Tracking cycling series ran across 4 
weekends late in 2015 at the Manukau Velodrome. 

A variety of races were contested, all placings 
contributing toward school and team points.  There 
were no medals for individuals.  The SPC track 
cycling team were awarded the following:

Best School  - 2nd  Place

Thomas Mackenzie-Bowie, Aidan Merrick, 
Reuben Webster, Maxi Yeatman-Biggs, Jack 
Sloan, Josh De Frere, Lauchlan Brown, Maxim 
Mackenzie-Bowie , Chris Fernandes, Alex Arnold

Best Team - 2nd Place  SPC Attack           

Thomas Mackenzie-Bowie , Maxi Yeatman-Biggs, 
Aidan Merrick, Reuben Webster & Alex Arnold 
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Sport (continued)
Waikato Bay of Plenty Track 
Championships – 18–19th December

Reuben Webster - U15 Boys

Gold Medal - 500m sprint: Derby: Points

Second Place - Scratch

Auckland Track Championships

Thomas McKenzie-Bowie, Reuben Webster 
and Aidan Merrick gained selection to represent 
Auckland in the National Aged Group Track Cycling 
Championships in Invercargill in March 2016.  

U15 Boys

500M sprint
Silver Medal - Reuben Webster     
Bronze Medal - Aidan Merrick

Points      		
Silver Medal - Reuben Webster     
Bronze Medal - Aidan Merrick

Derby       		
Silver Medal - Reuben Webster   
Bronze Medal - Aidan Merrick

Scratch 2000m      	
Silver Medal - Aidan Merrick       
Bronze Medal - Reuben Webster

U17 Boys

500M sprint	 	
Bronze Medal - Thomas McKenzie-Bowie

Sprint			 

Bronze Medal - Thomas McKenzie-Bowie

Rowing

Last weekend the SPC Rowing squad competed at 
the Head of Harbour Regatta. St Peters College was 
one of the top performing schools at this Regatta. 
The entire squad performed outstandingly as a 
whole, gaining a total of 6 medals. The squad will 
now look at building on this success, leading up to 
the North Island Secondary School Champs in 2 
weeks time.

1st - U16 coxed 8 -   Matt Callaghan, Luka 
Hayward, Ben Pendreigh, Leo Ngatai-Tafau, Sam 
Davison, Jake Morrow, Aslan Clark, Ryan Patten, 
Harry Molloy (cox)

 

1st U16 Coxed 4 - Matt Callaghan, Leo Ngatai-
Tafau, Ben Pendreigh, Luka Hayward, Harry 
Molloy (cox)

 

2nd U18 Novice Coxed 8 - Jack Hollings, Sean 
McHugh, Cameron Patten, Tom MacFarlane, 
Max Eversden, Tom Russell, Josh Vogels, Scott 
Simmons, Benedict Sheehan (cox)

2nd U18 Novice Coxed 4 - Jack Hollings, Sean 
McHugh, Cameron Patten, Scott Simmons, 
Benedict Sheehan (cox)

 

2nd U17 Single Scull – Josh Shields
 

3rd U18 Coxed 4 - Aidan Margetts, Charlie 
MacDonnell, Caleb Dallow, Campbell Milne, 
Connor Sheehan (cox)

SPC Students gain NZ Softball 
Honours

A huge congratulations to Jared Fuamatu 12LYN 
and Dylan Tonkin 11RIC on their recent selections 
in National Softball teams.  Jared is a member 
of the New Zealand Under 17 Boys team and will 
compete at the International Friendship Series 
in Sydney later this year.  Dylan has gained 
selection in the New Zealand Under 15 Boys team 
who will contest the Under 17 Queensland State 
Championships in Australia this September.  

Best of luck to you both!
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Sport (continued)
Archery

St. Peter’s had 4 of their best shooters venture 
down to Wellington and compete in the 73rd New 
Zealand Outdoor National Championship.  This 
was an internationally ranked event with shooters 
representing 6 overseas countries.

The first day was for sight-setting and practise. 
Wellington lived up to its reputation with gusts of 
up to 100kmph later on in the afternoon. This wind 
calmed to a standstill the next day, a relief to the 
shooters as the shoot, the 1440, WA the longest 
and most gruelling in the event. The proceeding day 
was slightly gustier, but still not as bad as the first 
day. This was the conclusion of the ranking round 
with our four archers performed extremely well.  
Chayse Martin-Roberts winning the silver medal, 
Matthew Storer earning bronze and Luke Franklyn 
placing 10th  in one of the largest divisions at the 
tournament. Bailey Cox, in a different division and 
at his first outdoor nationals, won a gold medal. In 
the late afternoon, Chayse and his team won the 
team event, earning a gold medal. 

The fifth and final day Wellington outdid itself on 
the weather front with torrential rain and gale force 
winds to the point that the arrows of the compound 
archers were being snapped off the targets like 
twigs. This resulted in the individual match play 
being abandoned  much to the annoyance of 
Chayse and Matthew who were looking forward to 
hopefully facing each other in the finals. 

College Sport App:

Auckland College Sport has an excellent, user 
friendly app.   Download it as – Auckland College 
Sport, click on SPORT, then it will show all Auckland 
sports draw (excluding Rugby).  You are able to 
check draws, results and venue maps.

Congratulations

Caleb Olney: Top equal bowler of the Year 
12/13 Auckland Districts Cricket Tournament 
also was named in the tournament team. 

Harry Williams: bronze medal in the 14 yr 
boys 400m freestyle race at the Anthony 
Mosse Classic swim meet.

Sebastien Priscott competed at the NZ Open 
Water Swimming Championships held at 
Taupo. Sebastien won two NZ Gold Medals 
for the 13-15 age group in the 10km and 5km 
races. Not only this but he also came 5th and 
4th overall for all divisions.

Sebastien also competed in the Australian 
Open Water championships, where he won 
Bronze in both the 10km & 5km races in the 15 
year old age group. 

During the school holidays Abraham Meachen 
and Michael Devoy were nominated by their 
cricket club Suburbs New Lynn to have an ANZ 
Dream Big visit by the Black Caps. Neither 
knew it was happening so were surprised and 
stunned when they turned up asking for them!

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fXgTzzuON0E

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fXgTzzuON0E
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fXgTzzuON0E

Notices

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fXgTzzuON0E
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